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*****MEDIA ADVISORY***** 
 

JUSTICE DEPARTMENT OFFICIALS JOIN PHILADELPHIA MAYOR 

NUTTER TO ANNOUNCE NEW EFFORTS TO PREVENT YOUTH VIOLENCE  

 

PHILADELPHIA –Acting Administrator of the Office of Juvenile Justice and 

Delinquency Prevention Melodee Hanes and U.S. Attorney Zane Memeger will join 

Philadelphia Mayor Michael Nutter at City Hall to announce the city’s participation in 

two comprehensive initiatives to prevent youth and community violence. 

 

WHO:            Melodee Hanes, Acting Administrator, Office of Juvenile Justice and 

Delinquency Prevention 

 Zane David Memeger, U.S. Attorney, Eastern District of Pennsylvania 

               Michael Nutter, Mayor of Philadelphia 

 

WHAT:          Press conference 

    

WHERE:       City Hall--Mayor’s Reception Room 

   

WHEN:          Wednesday, September 19, 2012 

3 p.m. EDT 

 

NOTE:  All media must present government-issued photo I.D. (such as driver’s license) 

as well as valid media credentials.  For press logistics, please contact Mark McDonald at 

215-686-6210.  For questions relating to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency 

Prevention, please contact Starr Stepp at 202-598-9457 or Starr.Stepp@usdoj.gov.  
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